CITY OF MANITOWOC

WISCONSIN, USA www.manitowoc.org



19.028

February 25, 2019

TO:

Mayor and Common Council

FROM:

Board of Public Works

SUBJECT:

Appeal for snow shoveling violation for property at 719 York St.

Dear Mayor and Common Council:

At the February 20, 2019 Board of Public Works meeting, the Board met to review the appeal for a snow shoveling violation for the property at 719 York St.

"Moved by Assistant City Attorney Liz Majerus, seconded by Director of Public Infrastructure

Dan Koski, and unanimously carried to deny the request. Ayes, 6. Nays, none."

Very Truly Yours,

DEBORAH NEUSER

Secretary Board of Public Works



Sue Reilly

From:

Justin Nickels

Sent:

Tuesday, February 5, 2019 2:02 PM

To:

Sue Reilly

Cc:

Kathleen McDaniel; Dan Koski; Deborah Neuser

Subject:

RE: CITY OF MANITOWOC SNOW SHOVELING PICTURE - 1/4/19

Assuming this will be sent to Board of Public Works?

Justin



Justin M. Nickels
Mayor
City of Manitowoc, WI
920) 686-6930 Work
(920) 374-0499 Mobile
jnickels@manitowoc.org
900 Quay Street
Manitowoc, WI 54220
www.manitowoc.org

Assistant: Stacey Groll sgroll@manitowoc.org

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE

This communication with its contents, including attachments, may contain confidential and/or legally privileged information. These items are covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act 18 U.S.C. §§ 2510-2521. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s) or an employee or agent responsible for delivering this message. Unauthorized interception, review, use or disclosure is prohibited. If you are not a named recipient, please contact the sender immediately and do not disclose the contents to another, use it for any purpose, store or copy the information in any medium. Please destroy all copies of the communication. Thank you.

From: John A. Shimon [mailto:shimonj@lawrence.edu]

Sent: Monday, February 04, 2019 3:55 PM

To: Sue Reilly Cc: Justin Nickels

Subject: Re: CITY OF MANITOWOC SNOW SHOVELING PICTURE - 1/4/19

Hi Sue,

I was disappointed that I did not hear back from you. Still thinking that the picture you sent me was a valid attempt to deal with a difficult sidewalk situation and not worthy of a \$300 fine. I have been diligently shoveling that 21 feet of sidewalk for 30 years now and the standards were never very high. For many years the adjoining properties were seldom shoveled at all. I will make it a point to do everything in my power in the future if higher standards are in order.

I definitely want to formally contest this fine.

John Shimon
Associate Professor of Art
Department of Art & Art History
Wriston Art Center 109
Lawrence University
711 East Boldt Way

Appleton, WI 54911 https://www.flickr.com/photos/semivan-shimon

From: Sue Reilly <<u>sreilly@manitowoc.org</u>> Sent: Friday, February 1, 2019 2:36:58 PM

To: John A. Shimon

Subject: CITY OF MANITOWOC SNOW SHOVELING PICTURE - 1/4/19

Sue Reilly

City of Manitowoc DPI Administrative Support Specialist Streets & Sanitation, Parks, Cemetery, Buildings & Grounds Office: (920)686-6550)

Fax: (920)686-6525 Shop: (920)686-6526

Sue Reilly

From:

Sue Reilly

Sent:

Tuesday, February 5, 2019 7:08 AM

To:

Chad Scheinoha

Subject:

FW: CITY OF MANITOWOC SNOW SHOVELING PICTURE - 1/4/19

Attachments:

8446 - 719 YORK ST - 1 - 20190104_145152.jpg

He received an invoice for snow shoveling. He does not agree with it as he believes it was shoveled as well as can be expected when people walk over it. Please contact him. The picture is attached.

From: John A. Shimon [mailto:shimonj@lawrence.edu]

Sent: Monday, February 4, 2019 3:55 PM

To: Sue Reilly Cc: Justin Nickels

Subject: Re: CITY OF MANITOWOC SNOW SHOVELING PICTURE - 1/4/19

Hi Sue,

I was disappointed that I did not hear back from you. Still thinking that the picture you sent me was a valid attempt to deal with a difficult sidewalk situation and not worthy of a \$300 fine. I have been diligently shoveling that 21 feet of sidewalk for 30 years now and the standards were never very high. For many years the adjoining properties were seldom shoveled at all. I will make it a point to do everything in my power in the future if higher standards are in order.

I definitely want to formally contest this fine.

John Shimon
Associate Professor of Art
Department of Art & Art History
Wriston Art Center 109
Lawrence University
711 East Boldt Way
Appleton, WI 54911
https://www.flickr.com/photos/semivan_shimon

From: Sue Reilly < sent: Friday, February 1, 2019 2:36:58 PM

To: John A. Shimon

Subject: CITY OF MANITOWOC SNOW SHOVELING PICTURE - 1/4/19

Sue Reilly

City of Manitowoc DPI Administrative Support Specialist Streets & Sanitation, Parks, Cemetery, Buildings & Grounds Office: (920)686-6550) Fax: (920)686-6525

Shop: (920)686-6526

t gail **mar**fe an eaglach in gant i be all condiner f

are projection of the content of the

om och er och kall krotte Stop opper i och rittler til der til en ritt kart oppt spacket ettelle och film steknis Och til en och er och med spacet gjorden politiker och er ette kall i film på betät sekselitet gjorde Och pala och på part krant sind och tigtat och på tre och bligt kall till klant from Social Social proce

g filosoficio de la estada e estada e estada e en estado estado en estado en estado en estado en estado en est

Control of the contro

. Italy reactive to the section of the section of

Charles the first that the first the

a in the All A in Albania Agent and Ale t Material Color (Mile to Selection) in the basis

rangan kenggan dikebagah melalagan pelalagan pelalagan pelalagan kengan p

with the control of the control was to be the real way to be

John Shimon 719 York Street Manitowoc, WI 54220 (920) 946-5934 shimonj@lawrence.edu

February 15, 2019

Board of Public Works C/o Clerk's Office 900 Quay Street Manitowoc, WI 54220



To Whom It May Concern,

I was disappointed to receive a \$300 fine for not shoveling my sidewalk, which was indeed shoveled, at 719 York Street. I have been diligently shoveling that 21 feet of sidewalk for 30 years. For many years the adjoining properties were seldom shoveled at all. Usually my parcel has been the only clear pavement on my end of the block.

The snowfall in question occurred on January 1^{st} . I shoveled my sidewalk on the 2^{nd} . This picture was taken on the 4^{th} . Close observation of this photo shows that much of the pavement is showing through with a fraction of an inch of material left in the areas that are snow covered. The reason for this is that the neighbors had been driving over the sidewalk before I shoveled, causing it to be packed down and impossible to scrape. Your stick is clearly stuck in where the snow was shoveled into the street and the city neglected to pick it up, which is where you are measuring 4 inches.

What the city is doing here seems absolutely ridiculous and may qualify as harassment. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely.

John Shimon

Attachments: One 8 $\frac{1}{2}$ x 11" enlargement of your photo of the pavement in front of 719 York Street taken January 4th, 2019.